Professor Gillian Trigg

President

Australian Human Rights Commission

GPO Box 5218

SYDNEY  NSW  2001

Attn: John Howell

Dear President,

Re: Application Gateway Lifestyle Residential Parks Pty Ltd for an exemption under the Age Discrimination Act (Cth) 2004

I refer to your letter dated 5 July 2013 and thank you for inviting the Anti-Discrimination Board of New South Wales (the Board) to make a submission in relation to Gateway Lifestyle Residential Parks Pty Ltd’s (the Applicant) application for an exemption under section 44 of the Age Discrimination Act 2004 (Cth) (the Act).
The Applicant states that it is offering ‘an affordable housing product for the over 50’s market’ and to this end proposes to restrict access to sites in New South Wales to people under the age of 50 which would include people with families. The Applicant lists 4 proposed sites in New South Wales in Penrith, Grafton, Bass Hill and Stanhope Gardens.

The Board is concerned that this may further limit the choices some families have in the area of accommodation, particularly affordable housing in areas outside the main New South Wales cities.

The Board submits that the exemption sought allows conduct that is inconsistent and unrelated to the objects of the of the Act as the Applicant’s reason is to gain commercial advantage in the affordable housing sector and should be a factor in the Australian Human Rights Commission consideration of granting the exemption. 

Yours sincerely,

Stepan Kerkyasharian AO

President

Anti-Discrimination Board of NSW

